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SMART SCALE Policy on Project Cancellation, December 
2021
• A project that has been selected for funding through either the High 

Priority Projects Program or Construction District Grant Program may 
be cancelled only by action of the Board
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SMART SCALE Policy - Project Cancellation



R-Cut Route 60 and Woolridge/Old Buckingham UPC 115412
• Submitted by Chesterfield County in Round 3 of SMART SCALE

• Total Original Project Cost: $13,239,000
• Total SMART SCALE Request: $13,239,000
• Request funded with DGP funds 

• Original Scope Included: 
• Modify existing traffic signal and restrict side street left turns at the intersection of 

Route 60 and Woolridge Road/Old Buckingham Road
• Install new traffic signals at the intersections of Amfit Way and Heaths Way Road 
• Remove the westbound left turn lane on Route 60 to Heaths Way Road  
• Pedestrian accommodations (crosswalks, accessible ramps, pedestrian-actuated 

signals, pedestrian refuge)   
• Restripe side street approaches 

• Benefits were primarily due to safety
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Project Information
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Project Location
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Project Snapshot

Design Build
Total $ $13.2M
SMART SCALE $ $13.2M (DGP)
Score 7.6
Funding Scenario 13/20
Current Project Estimate $21.8M
Current Expenditures $334K



What changed after project selection?
• Due to significant public opposition to the project in response to the 

Citizen Information Meeting held in April 2021, Chesterfield County 
requested to place the project on hold to determine next steps 

• As a result of the project delay, the estimate has increased significantly 
due to inflation and market changes for unit pricing 

• Chesterfield County concurs that the current project is not positioned to 
move forward

• VDOT and Chesterfield County have agreed to work together to 
determine a new project at this location for application in another 
funding program or a subsequent round of SMART SCALE
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Change in Project Cost



• Approve proposed project cancellation in June 2023
• Initiate a study in partnership with Chesterfield County to identify an 

alternative scope
• Submit revised project for SMART SCALE Round 6 or another funding 

program
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Recommendation for Action
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